



BOARD MINUTES

Student LEAF

Date | time 11/12/2014 12:00 AM | Meeting called by T.Petersen

Board members

T. Petersen, President | S. Duncan, Vice President | B. Engel, Grant Coordinator | C. Fernandez, Treasurer | L. Kowalski, Secretary | G. Washam, Public Relations | M. Metcalfe, Street Team Director | Jared Valdez, Director of University Relations | R. Jurin, Advisor | K. Leichter, Advisor | Guest: Jenny Larson (Dining)

Time	Item	Owner
7:10	Call to Order	T. Peterson
		[Owner]
	Weekly Highs and Lows	T. Petersen
	Presidential Updates	T. Petersen
	A. Housing is excited for the potential vacancy sensors, they are further researching possibilities	
	B. Housing was not enthusiastic about reusable fabric bulletin boards. Would like us to research CSU's methods	
7:18	Grant Coordinator	B. Engel
	Current Grants in Progress	
	A. Gunter LEDs are almost done. Will have write-up done soon so we can post it on the website. We would like use this opportunity for some educational information within Gunter that will draw peoples' attention.	
	New Grants	
	A. Spoke with Professor in Chemistry department about Brewing operation. Our main involvement is looking like it will be centered around recycling water	
	B. Jenny Larson said Bear Bistro was using paper ordering menus to "try something new" - may stick with them, may be willing to hear us out and switch back to the old laminated, reusable menus	
	C. Tower Gardens: offered Biology department use of gardens. They showed some resistance, but ENST and Bio will continue to work together to better plan out concept.	
	D. Tray-less Dining: Meeting with someone in Dining and giving presentation about how it can improve dining and save the university money.	

Time	Item	Owner
7:28	Public Relations <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A. Wants to host another event similar to the Hot Chocolate giveaway (which was successful) but perhaps indoors so that it is easier to talk to people. Will focus on gathering project ideas during the event. B. In order to put up TV in Ross hall, we need to put a proposal together and get it moving. 	G. Washam
[Time]	Treasurer-Not present	C. Fernandez
7:50	Street Team Director <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A. Meeting is this Thursday 	M. Metcalfe
8:00	Secretary <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A. Setting up next semester's meetings. Need to try to get more people to come to our meetings and encourage students to be involved with us. Hopefully a later meeting time and Street Team attendance will get more people to the meetings. B. Need to create some connection between Street Team, Green Team, and LEAF so that all sustainable bodies on campus are a united front in unison. 	L. Kowalski
8:20	University Relations <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A. Senate showed a lot of enthusiasm to work with us 	[Owner] J. Valdez
	Vice President	S. Duncan
8:24	Guest: Jenny Larson <ul style="list-style-type: none"> A. LEAF wants to absorb Green Team. They do want to meld together but it may have to be a bit separate since LEAF is not the only one funding them. B. Cyrus' survey is complete and will be sent to 600 students on campus. Would like it to be distributed across campus to get a more even response C. Spoke with the sustainability consultant at CSU about reusable to go boxes in dining. They have a few issues that still need to be worked out that we could potentially address from the beginning of we implement such a project. We will also look at other schools in the country and how they are able to make theirs works. D. Idea to color-code bins in dining halls for separating the compost, recycling and waste. There are many different options as far as ways of labeling. Coincidentally this is a project that LEAF was already pursuing. 	

Time	Item	Owner
	E. Educational Events: Dining will set up event in the UC to help people separate waste properly. They have a Green Team meeting tonight to discuss it further. Dining would like a bit of LEAF support for it.	
	F. Commercial is complete to be shown at athletic events	
8:55	Adjournment	

General Notes: